
Volleyball SSC Meeting Minutes 
August 5, 2013  

 
Members Present: 
Teena Foster & April Garibay – Three Rivers 
Patty Card – Klamath 
Rich Rohde – SVOA 
Joyce Phillips – MCVOA 
Darla Huxel – Blue Mt. 
JoAnn Harley – SOVOA 
Casey Hampton - NEOVBA 
Alicia Provost – GPVOA 
David Oliver – SW ORE 
Robert Freeman – DCVOA 
Kelly Able - COVOA 
Cynthia Harber - NCVBOA 
Leslie Benton – MVOA 
Debi Hanson - SRI 
 
Guests Present:   
Tiffany Lundy – EEVO 
Gail Garwick – Malheur Cty 
Darci Garwood – MVOA 
Saff Evans – MVOA 
Gail Winden – SVOA 
Karen Howton - NEOVBA 
 
Leslie Benton (Chairman) opened the SSC meeting at the end of the commissioners meeting 
and the 2012 minutes were approved (Rich motioned, David 2nd).  Leslie will continue to chair 
the committee and April will continue as secretary.   
 
Prior to the start of the meeting Debi in conjunction with Clark Sanders had met with the 
commissioners to discuss her OAOA board replacement and the VB Official of the year.   
 
At Clark’s request Debi announced Darla Huxel was voted in as the OAOA Volleyball Board 
Representative for the next 3-year term.  The commissioners also voted to continue to run the 
official of the year as in prior years with one exception.  Commissioners will send their 
nominees and bios to Debi at the end of each season (prior to the playoffs).  At the end of the 
season Commissioners and SSC Reps will each get a vote for the Official of the Year.  If the 
commissioner is also the SSC rep from their association they will receive two votes.  (Passed 2 
Yes-12, No-commissioner only-1, No vote-1) 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Alicia has received her Official of the Year plaque – action closed 
 
Clinic Calendar 
 2013 – Please be sure your officials are aware of the Medford & Dufur clinics and get their 

registrations in for lunch count,  
• 2014 – Eugene & Blue Mt.   
Proposed future locations: 
• 2015 – Salem, Coos Bay, & Grants Pass   



• 2016 – Klamath, Ontario or Imbler & Roseburg 
 
Clinic Issues 
• Leslie will coordinate with local host associations to set up clinic dates. 
• The EEVO has been planning to bring in Joan Powell as their guest clinician.  Darla will get 

this approved along with the request to carry over funds unused from this year to be 
applied toward next year expenses.   

• Money discussion – if we don’t spend it we lose it unless we request it to be applied to a 
specific purpose in the future. 

• JoAnn requested the costs for bringing Joan to Eugene be reviewed by the committee.  
Debi will work with Mallory and Tiffany to get details ASAP so this information can be 
approved by the committee prior to the next OAOA board meeting in Sept. when the funds 
need to be requested.  The EEVO has already been saving toward this event.   

• Issue of what if another association wants a speaker.  All speakers must be approved by 
the OAOA so the clinic can count as an OCEP Playoff Certification clinic.   

• Debi will work with the EEVO to make this work.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 PM for the train the trainer clinic.  The next meeting will be after 
the OSAA Volleyball Commissioners meeting in 2014. (Rich moved, Teena 2nd) 


